
From: Ken Timmer 
Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2015 9:13 PM 
To: Kowalski, Matthew 
Cc: Rampson, Wendy; Eaton, Jack 
Subject: 2250 Ann Arbor-Saline Rd Project 
 
To: The Ann Arbor Planning Commission 
  
My name is Phyllis Timmer and my husband and I have lived at 2112 Ascot since 1975. 
  
The developer of the condo project on Ann Arbor-Saline Rd bought the property to make 
money.  He lives in Barton Hills on Country Club, a private drive,  On his street there are signs 
that say “Private, Members Only”.  The pavement starts where people live who want to keep 
outsiders out.  Well, to us he is an outsider as well.  He does not live in Ann Arbor.  His interest 
is to simply use Ann Arbor property to make money.  
  
Our neighborhood helps each other.  We shovel snow for each other, we watch for the safety of 
the children, we drive slowly around the curves.  We are what makes Ann Arbor unique and a 
special place to live.  We take great pride in our yards and homes.  We work at it and we care.   
  
All of us on Ascot are doers.  I spent two terms on the Park Advisory Commission.  My husband 
ran for City Council.  Two neighbors are health researchers.  Another an astronomer, a private 
business owner, an art teacher, a music teacher, a farm irrigation specialist and a Pioneer sports 
fund raiser.  Most of us have lived in this quiet residential area for decades.  A realtor told me 
recently that she always has people waiting to buy a home on our street.  And why shouldn’t 
they?  For 50 years this has been a quiet residential street.   
  
We are asking you to side with US, not the outsider from Barton Hills.  You represent US, not 
him.  We are asking that you just say NO to any access to our neighborhood and its intrusion of  
our privacy.   
  
Phyllis Timmer 
2112 Ascot 
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